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Draft minutes of a meeting of Henstridge Parish Council held on Monday 3rd December 2018
Present: David Nichols (Chair), Howard Bentley-Marchant, Ken Courtenay, Simon Cullum, Dennis Finch, Carolyn Nichols, Barry Paginton and Bruce Pike.

Also present: Linda Jones (Volunteer Dog and Environmental Warden) Kristel Van Der Schyff (Village Agent) and County and District Councillor William Wallace.

Clerk: Zöe Godden

There were three members of the public present at the start of the meeting.  
19:31 – The Chairman allowed a public open session. 
Members heard comments from a resident regarding the Gladman appeal decision.
19:33 – PCSO John Winfield arrived at the meeting. 

19:39 – The Chairman brought the public open session to a close. 
In response to the comments made in the public open session, Ken Courtenay noted that, although Gladman had gained outline permission on the site, another developer would actually build the dwellings. The next opportunity to influence how the development would go forward be would be on receipt of applications for full planning permission.  A major issue would be the traffic priority scheme in the High Street “narrows” that is a condition in the appeal decision.
19:42 – Two members of the public arrived at the meeting.

19:44 – The Chairman asked Kristel Van Der Schyff to give her quarterly report.

Kristel reported that she had been in post as the Village Agent to Henstridge, Wincanton and surrounds for five months. Kristel had been proactively attending local groups and had reached 230 people who needed her services. Approximately 8000 households had received articles about Kristel’s work in parish magazines in the area. Kristel had been working with South Somerset Community Accessible Transport and had visited other community transport schemes. Kristel asked if Henstridge would be interested in starting a car-share scheme. Kristel went on to give some case studies about people she had helped. 
William Wallace asked Kristel to send her contact details to him and to District Councillor Hayward Burt. 

The Chairman thanked Kristel for her report. 
19:50 – Kristel Van Der Schyff left the meeting. The Chairman brought the public open session to a close. 
The meeting started at 19:51
1. Apologies for absence. 
Apologies had been received from Peter Crocker, John Graham, Jean Oswick, Michael Player and District Councillor Hayward Burt.
RESOLVED: It was proposed and agreed to approve the reasons for absence as reported. 
2. Declarations of interest.
There were no declarations of interest.
3. To approve as a correct record the minutes of the previous meetings held on 05/11/18 and 27/11/18.
RESOLVED: It was proposed and agreed to approve the minutes as presented.
It was agreed to take item 4. b) at this point in the meeting
4. Reports
b) To receive any Police matters.
PCSO John Winfield informed members that all the agencies that had been involved in the Be Home Safe event had been very pleased with the number of people who attended and with the uptake of services afterwards. In particular, Devon and Somerset Fire and Rescue Service had had several requests for smoke alarms. PCSO Winfield went on to say that he had referred some vulnerable people to Village Agent Kristel Van Der Schyff and she had also made some referrals to the Police. The computer charity Abilitynet had also received some enquiries, so overall the event had been very successful and PCSO Winfield thanked the Parish Council for their help in organising the event. 

Finally, PCSO Winfield said that he wanted to try and pre-empt any potential problems that might be caused by the construction of 130 dwellings as a result of the Gladman appeal.

19:54 – PCSO John Winfield left the meeting.
a) To receive a report from Linda Jones, Volunteer Environment and Dog Warden
Linda Jones informed members that she had asked George Edwards to remove a bicycle from a hedge at the Recreation Ground. Linda had checked the lanes surrounding the village and found no fly-tipping or fouling. The Recreation Ground was also in good condition. Linda said that she had seen several posters around Henstridge advertising a local wreath making event. Linda said she would ensure these were taken down after the event had taken place. The Chairman thanked Linda for her hard work.
19:54 – Linda Jones left the meeting.
c) To receive County and District Councillor reports.
County and District Councillor William Wallace informed members that SCC had reversed its decision regarding grit bins and these would be refilled by County this winter. Parishes would have to refill grit bins themselves in subsequent years. 
William reported on road safety figures for the County (excluding Bristol and North Somerset). The number of fatalities last year was 22, representing a fall of 12%. The year ran from January to December. The South West region had experienced an increase in fatalities of 15% over the same period, showing that Somerset roads were statistically safer than the South West region in general. 
It was agreed to bring item 9. g) to this point in the meeting. 

9. Council Matters

g) PROPOSAL from Peter Crocker – That the Parish Council instructs the Clerk to write to County Councillor William Wallace and County Councillor John Woodham (Cabinet Member for Highways and Transport) to request that the drain at the Virginia Ash is jetted as soon as possible as this has been requested many times over the preceding ears. 
It was agreed that the Clerk should write to County Highways to request that the drain opposite the Virginia Ash is cleared as soon as possible and to copy William Wallace in to the letter.
Action 181203/1: Parish Clerk
5. Recent SSDC Area East planning decisions:

	
	Application number
	Proposal
	Applicant details
	Current status

	a)
	18/02770/HOU
	Demolition of single storey extensions, alterations to rear lean-to and erection of storm porch and two storey side extension and alterations to rear boundary walling.
	Mr & Mrs Courtenay, 10 Ash Walk, Henstridge. BA8 0QD
	Granted with conditions

	b)
	18/03315/FUL
	Conversion of a building to a dwelling and alteration thereto, commenced in part (revised application 18/01768/FUL)
	Mr B Tegg, Land Os 6900, Part Blackmoor Lane, Henstridge. BA8 0SN
	Granted with conditions


Noted.

6. Other planning matters
To note the outcome of the appeal relating to planning application 17/03029/OUT (Gladman) and agree any action to be taken.
Members discussed the merits of the proposed traffic light layout for the High Street and Ken Courtenay pointed out that the Planning Inspector’s report stipulated that this measure had to be in place before any new dwellings could be occupied. Members agreed with Ken that the Parish Council would involve members of the public as much as possible when commenting on any future consultations with regard to this development. 

7. Matters deferred and arising from previous meetings: None
8. Correspondence

	a)
	31/10/18
	South Somerset District Council
	To note receipt of the draft minutes from the recent Henstridge Airfield Consultative Committee.

	Noted. Ken Courtenay said that the HACC would be more effective if more members of the public were aware of the meetings and what would be discussed.

	b)
	05/11/18
	Somerset County Council
	To note that SCC will be carrying out a county-wide parking review and consider any comments to make.

	William Wallace informed members that the parking review would be focussing on towns where complaints from retailers had been received regarding a perceived lack of parking.

20:11 – Two members of the public left the meeting.

	c)
	06/11/18
	Henstridge Youth Club
	To note receipt of thanks from Henstridge Youth Club for the grant allocated for 2019/20.

	Noted.

	d)
	07/11/18
	Somerset County Council
	To note receipt of information regarding the cessation of the Speed Indicator Device Scheme and to consider any action to be taken. 

	Members agreed that the SID scheme and the resulting data had been very useful and the Clerk was instructed to contact Yeovil Without Parish Council and any other local council that may be operating their own SID scheme to find out if it would be possible to work with them to provide SID coverage for Henstridge. 
Action 181203/2: Parish Clerk

	e)
	08/11/18
	Somerset County Council
	To note receipt of an invitation to respond to a consultation on proposed changes to the County Council’s support and services for children and their families; to agree if a member(s) will respond

	Noted. Members did not wish to respond.

	f)
	22/11/18
	South Somerset District Council
	To note receipt of an offer of the provision of a Christmas tree recycling service and to consider allowing a compound to be located in the Village Hall car park for this purpose.

	RESOLVED: It was proposed and agreed to accommodate a Christmas tree compound in the Village Hall car park.
Action 181203/3: Parish Clerk

Ken Courtenay informed members that the latest Somerset Waste Partnership newsletter stated that Christmas trees could be left at the roadside for collection with garden waste bins but not with general household waste or recycling. 


9. Council Matters

a) To note that the Clerk made an error at the Parish Council meeting held on 5th November and omitted to register apologies from Simon Cullum.
Noted.
b) To consider allowing the Clerk to work with Avon and Somerset Police to organise a second Be Home Safe event to be held possibly in April (exact date to be confirmed).
RESOLVED: It was proposed and agreed that the Clerk was allowed to work with Avon and Somerset Police to organise another Be Home Safe event.

Action 181203/4: Parish Clerk

c) To note that the co-option process has been started to fill the current casual vacancy brought about by the resignation of Sue Place.
Noted.
20:19 – District and County Councillor William Wallace left the meeting.
d) PROPOSAL from Dennis Finch – That the Clerk is instructed to change the way the Parish Council’s General Privacy Policy is shown on the Parish Council website.
The Clerk was instructed to put a link to the Privacy Policy at the bottom of the website homepage.
Action 181203/5: Parish Clerk

e) To note receipt of a request from SCC for the Parish Council to categorise the footpaths in the Parish to assist in the prioritisation of work and to note that Ron Valentine (Parish Paths Liaison Officer) advises that all paths on the White Hart Link should be placed in the 1* category and that all other paths should be placed in the 1 category; to consider the advice from the PPLO and any changes to this advice the Parish Council wishes to make; to agree that the PPLO can submit the Parish Council’s response on its behalf. 
RESOLVED: It was proposed and agreed that the Parish Council agreed with the categorisation of footpaths as presented and the Clerk was instructed to ask the PPLO (Ron Valentine) to respond to SCC on its behalf. 
Action 181203/6: Parish Clerk

f) To note receipt of a response from SCC to the Parish Council’s report that footpath WN 12/1 is obstructed by a locked gate and to consider a response. 
The matter was discussed and it was agreed that the Parish Council would like the lock to be removed from the gate and the Clerk was instructed to ask SCC to ensure that it remained unlocked.

Action 181203/7: Parish Clerk

g) PROPOSAL from Peter Crocker – That the Parish Council instructs the Clerk to write to County Councillor William Wallace and County Councillor John Woodham (Cabinet Member for Highways and Transport) to request that the drain at the Virginia Ash is jetted as soon as possible as this has been requested many times over the preceding ears. 
This matter was dealt with after item 4.a) above. 
h) To discuss any other outstanding highways issues or highways matters which councillors wish to raise and agree any actions arising. 
None.
i) To hear any matters arising from playground, skate park and green gym inspection reports. 
None.
j) To receive reports from representatives (VHMC, Footpaths, Tree Warden, CSW, Youth, Other) and provide guidance as appropriate
VHMC – Carolyn Nichols reported that the only event taking place in December would be a table top sale on 16th.

Tree Warden – Simon Cullum reported that two loose branches had been removed from a tree at the Recreation Ground. 
10. Finance
a) To note receipt of the Internal Auditor’s interim report and to consider the recommendations therein, namely: to change the name of the General Privacy Policy to “Data Protection Policy”; to look into the acquisition of Parish Council-specific email addresses for members; 
Members noted receipt of the report. The issue of specific email addresses for members was discussed. 
20:33 – One member of the public entered the meeting.
RESOLVED: It was proposed and agreed that specific email addresses (i.e. @henstridgeparishcouncil.org.uk) for members should be obtained and the Clerk was instructed to find out how to achieve this.

Action 181203/8: Parish Clerk

RESOLVED: It was proposed and agreed to rename the General Privacy Policy to Data Protection Policy.
Action 181203/9: Parish Clerk

The Clerk was instructed to add the one remaining recommendation from the report, namely to consider closing the Project Account, onto the January agenda. 

Action 181203/10: Parish Clerk

b) To approve the cashbook and bank account reconciliation for the current account to October 2018 as presented.
RESOLVED: The Cash Book and Bank Reconciliation for the current account for October 2018, as verified by Carolyn Nichols, were approved and signed by the Chair.
c) To approve the following accounts for payment and two signatories for cheques:-
	Minute ref
	Supplier/Contractor
	Narrative
	Amount

	11f) 04/07/16
	bOnline
	Village Hall broadband October 2018
	£29.62

	
	Staff
	Salary November 2018
	£1081.08

	
	Staff
	Salary November 2018
	£81.39

	
	HMRC
	Tax & NICs November 2018
	£192.71

	
	Staff
	Salary November 2018
	£42.68

	
	Staff
	Expenses November 2018
	£99.03

	11c) 05/11/18
	Royal British Legion
	Wreath
	£40.00

	10d) 03/09/18
	Henstridge Womens Institute
	Be Home Safe event refreshments
	£50.00

	
	SLCC
	Clerk’s membership of SLCC
	£268.00

	10a) 02/07/18
	Milborne Port Computers
	Website development and support to September 2019
	£500.00

	11a) 05/11/18
	Lightatouch
	Internal Audit work April to Sept 2018
	£217.50


All the cheque values were verified against the invoices presented by Dennis Finch before the meeting had started, and the invoices signed as a correct match. 

RESOLVED: The above accounts were approved for payment and Ken Courtenay and David Nichols agreed as signatories.
11. Exclusion of Press and Public: To consider exemption of press and public for remainder of meeting under Public Bodies Admissions To Meetings Act 1960, Section 1 (2) on the grounds that discussion of the following business is likely to disclose confidential information.
RESOLVED: It was proposed and agreed to exclude the press and public for the remainder of the meeting.

20:39 – Two members of the public left the meeting.
12. To consider the approval of terms of reference for the investigative working group in relation to a personnel issue (reference special meeting held 27/11/2018).
Howard Bentley-Marchant summarised the content of the terms of reference and gave an overview of the process that would be followed by the working group.

RESOLVED: It was proposed and agreed to approve the terms of reference as presented. 
13. Date of Next meeting – The next Parish Council meeting will be held on Monday 7th January 2019. All items for inclusion on the agenda and all items to be listed under issues arising from previous meetings must be received by the Clerk by 9.00am on Thursday 20th December.                                         
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The meeting ended at 20:47.
Zöe Godden


Parish Clerk
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